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Good evening. It’s 5 pm. This is Radio Miraya news with Lwak Nelson
The Headlines
· AU Commission of Enquiry on South Sudan disturbed by scenes in Bentui
· IGAD envoys consultation with stakeholders stalls 
· Special Representative of the UN SG in South Sudan completes her term of service in South Sudan
Members of the African Union Commission of Inquiry on South Sudan have arrived in Bentui, unity state to investigate crimes allegedly committed during the ongoing conflict.

Prof. Pacificque Manirakiza told Radio Miraya this afternoon that what the commission has seen in Bentui town is disturbing.

Prof. Pacificque Manirakiza: “It is disturbing because there is no sign of life in the town … especially hospitals and the mosque.”
Meetings between the IGAD special envoys and stakeholder groups in Juba have stalled, after two senior IGAD members left the country for emergency reasons.

Two envoys arrived in Juba on Tuesday to explain the process of inclusive dialogue in the next round of Peace talks in Addis Ababa.

But Mawien Makol Ariik, the Foreign Affairs ministry spokesperson says the meetings have stalled after one of the envoys left for Nairobi, and the other left for Khartoum.

Mawien Makol Ariik: “I think they will meet political parties and probably tomorrow they will also meet the religious groups. One has gone to Nairobi and the other has gone to Khartoum because he got injured so we have remained with two, so they have to wait.”
The National Platform for Peace and Reconciliation wants an Observer Status in the next round of talks in Addis Ababa.

The next round of talks resuming on June 4 are expected to involve a variety of stakeholders as well as the principal negotiating parties and the group of 12 SPLM (Sudan People’s Liberation Movement) leaders. 

Tobias Atari, Director General for Peace and Reconciliation and member of the delegation says the platform will be a link between the negotiations in Addis and the ordinary people.

Tobias Atari: “There is an overwhelming demand of the ordinary people to be involved in forging a common agenda for peace, healing and reconciliation in South Sudan. And these voices can only be represented to the negotiation team through the platform because the platform is going to be a link between the negotiation in Addis and the grassroots people, so this is why we need to have role of observer.”

The National Platform for Peace and Reconciliation is composed of the South Sudan Peace and Reconciliation Commission, the Specialized Parliamentary Committee on Peace and Reconciliation and the Presidential Committee for Healing and Reconciliation. 

In another development, South Sudan Workers Trade Union leaders are preparing to join the next round of peace talks due next week in Addis Ababa.

Pasquale Michael Apai, the Secretary General of the South Sudan Workers Trade Union says they are yet to meet the visiting delegation of IGAD envoys currently in Juba for meetings with members of the civil society and political parties.  

The Special Representative to the UN Secretary-General (SRSG) in South Sudan, Hilde Johnson, has announced she is coming to the end of her contract.

The SRSG met with the President this morning and informed him that she will be leaving at the end of her contract on the 9th of July.

SRSG: “I am coming to the end of my three years in South Sudan, which is longer than most peacekeeping mission assignments for SRSGs, in particular in crisis situations like this, so this is my third term I am coming up to and it is time to hand over to somebody else by the end of my contract. which is just upon the dawn of independence day.”

The SRSG also briefed the President about the mandate of the UN mission in South Sudan.

SRSG: “In that respect, the mandate formalizes the profile of the mission during the crisis, but it is very different from the mandate on which I was appointed and assigned to work. And in relation to that, my view is that with a new mandate it is time for a new face, a new person to take this on.” 

Meanwhile, the head of the Community Empowerment for Progress Association, Edmond Yakani, says Hilde Johnson’s successor will have a big task to take up the challenges facing South Sudan.

Edmond Yakani: “I think the next challenge for the successor of Hilde will be how much is he informed about South Sudan, how much is he connected to South Sudanese, meaning in public offices, ordinary citizens, meaning community structures. How much is he informed and how much will he strand neutral on the crisis that the country is facing.”
A health official has called for creation of awareness on the dangers of tobacco use in South Sudan.

The number of tobacco-related diseases in South Sudan has increased significantly, Dr Oromo Francis, a pathologist consultant in Juba, has said.

Speaking on the eve of World No Tobacco Day, Dr Oromo said the government must take strict measures to ban tobacco smoking.
Dr. Oromo: “Increasing tasks alone is not enough. The best way is let our people know there are hazards when taking tobacco of any type of cause. The other thing the government should do it that it should screen the types of tobacco products that are entering the country, because we don’t know what are the component of each type of tobacco that are being used .This is one of the main things that I would advise the policy makers. That not only increasing taxes against tobacco but the awareness is the most import part of that.”

Meanwhile, the World Health Organization -- WHO is calling on countries to raise taxes on tobacco.

The call comes amid concerns that eight million people could die of tobacco every year by 2030, if no urgent steps are taken to control smoking.

Speaking to journalists in Geneva, Dr Aide Yurekle, from WHO said large tax increases can significantly impact public health.

Dr. Aide Yurekle: “A global 50% increase in taxes on cigarettes would lead to 49 million fewer smokers and save 11 million lives, one of WHO’s highest priorities in tobacco control is to prevent young people from starting to use tobacco.”
The Reproductive Health Association of South Sudan has expressed worry about poor usage of contraceptive and family planning methods across the country.

Ladu Ruben, a member of the Reproductive Health Association of South Sudan says family health indicators show a low uptake of family planning services.

Ruben says urgent measures are needed to control unwanted pregnancies.

Ladu Ruben: “When we look at the situation that is happening, we produce very many children and at the end of the day we are unable to feed, we are unable to give them quality education. Even our resources have been exploited, our population is growing rapidly and is not corresponding with our resources.”
You’re listening to Radio Miraya News
Plans have been finalized to relocate close to 10,000 from the UN Base in Malakal to a new site.

The relocation exercise is being conducted by the UN mission with support from partners.

Viola Kenai, a protection officer working with the Danish Refugee Council says the relocation exercise is likely to begin on Monday.

Viola Kenai: “We registered so far 1,500. In total we want to relocate ten thousand people my team are still registering the IDPs. Preparations are ready in the new site. Wash facilities like latrine and water, all of them are ready, but we are just waiting for Rwandan battalions. If they arrived maybe we will start relocations on Monday.
Youths in Central Equatoria State have met in Juba to consult about the constitution.

The chairman of the South Sudan Youth Participation Agency Network, Angelo Diing Dhel, says views from all communities of South Sudan need to contribute to the constitution. 

Angelo Diing Dhel: “we need the views from the public not just only from the members of the government. Including the MPs and civil society and youth, women, everyone at least hear their views to contribute to this constitution because this is a permanent constitution that we are trying to consult here and its very important for us to see ourself in, despite whereever you come, from which tribe or religion. It’s very important for you to see and to hear your views in this constitution”

The workshop brought together young people, chiefs and civil society organizations to discuss their priorities for the permanent constitution.
In sports
South Sudan National team Bright Star takes on Mozambique national team Os Mambas this evening in Khartoum stadium in the ongoing Qualifiers for the African Cup of Nations -- CAF.

Two weeks ago, South Sudan Bright Star suffered a 5- nil defeat in Mozambique.

Gabriel Geng, the lead team player says his team has been joined by a goal keeper and striker from football clubs in Khartoum.

Gabriel Geng:
“The playground they were there is different and the funds also has impact to some players. And now the two players have joined us, Jumma Genaro the goal keeper of Hilal and Ater Thomas. This will push and support the team of Bright Star ahead today.”

Winners in the qualifying matches will participate in the African Cup of Nations due in January in Morocco.
To end the new, here are the main stories once again.
· AU Commission of enquiry on South Sudan disturbed by scenes in Bentui

· IGAD envoys consultation with stakeholders stalls

· Special representative of the UN SG in South Sudan completes her term of service in South Sudan

You have been listening to Radio Miraya news, with me Lwak Nelson. To let us know about the latest news where you live, contact us at; mirayafm@un.org 
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